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January 15, 2023

To whom it may concern:

It is my pleasure to recommend Adam Porter for employment with your organization. I have
known Adam for 14 years, during which time he has served as the Editor in Chief of our
monthly community newspapers, The News of Kings Point and The News of SCC & South
County. I have been consistently impressed with Adam's attitude and productivity. His creativity
is unmatched; his dependability is unrivaled.

Adam is both very bright and quite motivated. I am confident he will devote himself to your
organization with a high degree of diligence. He is a quick learner and has shown the ability to
digest large volumes of information. Adam is a naturally skilled communicator, and has
demonstrated an advanced ability to articulate information and ideas in both the verbal and
written forms. His style of writing is excellent: conversational and accurate, a perfect mix for our
community.

Adam has also been effective in his efforts to engage the community. He has written
interesting, original articles while simultaneously managing our oftentimes difficult group of
reporters, and his editing of our hundreds of contributors has been excellent. Adam is willing to
take risks, applying his creativity and natural leadership abilities to galvanize people into
achieving their very best. He is excellent at reaching out to people and involving them in
projects.

I recommend Adam Porter without reservations. I am confident that he will establish productive
relationships with you and your staff. Please let me know if you have need for additional
information about this outstanding young man.

Sincerely,

John Wolf
Publisher & CEO
NOKP Media


